
Dear Member of Parliament

As one of your constituents, I write to draw your attention to the Early Day Motion, No. 195, that has been posted in the House of Commons. 

“That this House notes that chronic pain is identified as a condition in its own right, and that the measured prevalence of chronic pain varies according to precisely how it is defined and identified; further notes that the cited figure is 20 per cent, or 1 in 5, of the European population and that 1 in 20 of our population live with severe pain with a quarter of these in severe, intense and highly disabling chronic pain; notes that this figure is probably the closest to the clinically relevant prevalence of chronic pain and is roughly equivalent to the prevalence of heart disease, diabetes, major depression and other severe long-term illnesses; notes that there are an estimated 4.6 million GP appointments per year for chronic pain in the UK costing £69 million, which equates to 793 full-time GPs; notes that chronic pain sufferers attend their GP five times more frequently than those without and that the most common sites of chronic pain are the back and joints, with chronic pain lasting more than five years; and notes that the overall quality of life in the presence of chronic pain is shown to be very low and all dimensions of health, including physical, psychological and social are shown to be severely reduced with a 10 year mortality, higher among those with severe chronic pain, particularly death from heart or respiratory disease which is twice the rate of those without severe chronic pain.”  http://www.parliament.uk/edm/2016-17/195
Professor Blair Smith, the Scottish Government’s National Lead Clinician for Chronic Pain has identified the following benefits of improved pain management.
· For the NHS, a redistribution of resources through:

· Reduced use of primary care services;
· Efficient use of specialist services, lower referral rates to higher level services and reduced waiting times;

· Lower prescribing costs, fewer adverse drug effects and lower costs associated with these;

· Reduced impact of other long-term conditions, and reduced associated costs.

· For people with chronic pain:  

· Increased employment and productivity;

· Longer life, with better quality, better overall health and increased function.

I urge you to sign and support the Motion.

Yours sincerely

“Every year over 5 million people in the United Kingdom develop chronic pain, but only two-thirds will recover. Much more needs to be done to improve outcomes for patients.” Sir Liam Donaldson








